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It has come to the attention of the Company that in an article published on online newspaper 

https://voice.mv/ /Voice Media dated 6 October 2021, the newspaper has completely misrepresented 

and published false information regarding the Company’s engagement with Hulhumale Phase 2 Hiya 

Flats.   

The paper’s allegation that the maintenance of Hiya Flats lifts was awarded to the Company is 
completely untrue. Reference is given to the attached letter the Company has received from HDC on 

11th October 2021 that says the Contractor of Hiya Flats is responsible for the maintenance of lifts. 

Section 23 (a) and (b) of Maldives Media Council Act (2008/15) state no media outlet may publish, 

information that is categorically false or can be represented falsely, and may not publish confirmable 

information without confirming it.   

Given that the paper made no attempt to contact the Company or to regard its side of the story, we 

demand it to issue a public apology.   
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